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FROM THE PRINCIPAL’S OFFICE:  

HAWK Nests 

Our most recent HAWK Nest meeting focused on empathy.  Each HAWK Nest reviewed 
the meaning of the term empathy. As a culminating activity, students played a game of 
charades. During the game students acted out synonyms for empathy.   
 

Assistant Principal, Jennifer Merritt, with her Hawk Nest Group 

 

 



The purpose of HAWK’s Nest is to support the health, safety, and social and 

emotional well-being of staff and students. We come together to build healthy 

relationships and teach social and emotional skills. 
 

In this month’s Hawks Nest we talked about the word “empathy,” and practiced 

trying to figure out how someone else is feeling based on their facial expressions 

and body language. 
 

My group was getting ready to play feelings charades. It was fun and we all got a 

chance to use our acting skills.  Hawks Nest meetings are a great way for all staff 

to connect with kids! 
 

Ten Book Challenge  
 

Congratulations to our newest Ten Book Challenge finisher! Leo from Mrs. Dempsey 
and Mrs. Grabowski’s team. All Ten Book Challenge finishers receive a token to choose 
a book from the PTO book vending machine.   
 
 

Class Charter 
 

 

All classrooms at TIS have established a class charter. Creating a Classroom Charter is 
a wonderful way for a class to establish a shared set of values and norms, which can 
help create a safe and welcoming environment for everyone. By involving everyone in 
the process of crafting the charter, each student feels heard and valued, and can 
contribute to the creation of a positive and respectful class culture. 



The Classroom Charter can include a variety of values and norms, such as respect, 
honesty, kindness, inclusion, and responsibility. These values can be expressed through 
specific behaviors, such as using kind words, listening respectfully to others, and taking 
responsibility for one's actions. 

Once the Classroom Charter is established, it can be prominently displayed in the 
classroom as a reminder of the values and norms that the class has agreed upon. It can 
also be referred to throughout the year as a way to address any issues that may arise 
and to reinforce the importance of creating a safe and welcoming environment for all. 

Overall, the creation of a Classroom Charter is a great way for a class to come together 
and establish a shared sense of values and norms, which can help promote a positive 
and respectful class culture. 

 
 

  



 

T.I.S. CALENDAR 

 

DECEMBER 

6  Grade 4 & 5 Chorus Concert 

8  District P.J. Day (see flyer in the following pages) 

13  EARLY RELEASE, 12:40 

22  EARLY RELEASE, 12:40 

 

WINTER BREAK:  DECEMBER 25, 2023 – JANUARY 1, 2024 

       (FIRST DAY BACK IN SCHOOL IS TUESDAY, JANUARY 2ND) 

 

 

 

 

 

  



NEW ITEMS THIS WEEK 

News from Student Services 

 

REACH 

Relationships     

Emotions 

Academic 

Career 

Help 

 

REACH classes with Mrs. Bishopric, School Counselor, promote knowledge, 
attitudes, and skills through instruction in three content areas: academic 
achievement, career development, and personal/social growth. This year, we 
meet with all students approximately once per month in the specials rotation to 
deliver the lessons. 
 

Third Grade 

Third Grade students have had a busy year in REACH so far! We began the year 
with a lesson introducing the School Counseling team at T.I.S. Students learned 
how to schedule an appointment with a counselor and all about how we are here 
to help kids manage their big feelings! During the month of October, we learned 
about the importance of making sure others feel included. We read a story 
called No Zombies Allowed by Matt Novak, during which different characters 
were gradually left out from a fun party. By the end of the story, the characters 
realized how it’s much more fun when everyone is included! Students then had 
a chance to create their own sign to send a message to everyone at TIS that we 
include others. 

 
 



In November, third grade students learned about Friendship. We had a lesson 
about all the ways you can be a good friend to someone, including caring about 
their feelings, treating each other with kindness, trying to resolve conflicts, 
and looking out for each others’ safety. We then had a chance to then visit the 
smart board and look at many different scenarios to determine whether the 
scenario described a good friend or not such a good friend. 
Fourth Grade 

In fourth grade, we began the year with a review of the counselor’s role. We also 
took some time to write a personal or academic goal that students want to 
achieve by the end of the school year! Students were excited to think about all 
they can accomplish by the end of fourth grade. In October, we moved into 
learning about ways to stop bullying. Students participated in a four corners 
activity where they were able to share if they have ever experienced certain 
bullying behaviors. Then, we took the time to develop a Stop Bullying Plan to 
decide what to do if they ever see someone being mean!  

                 
 

 
In November, fourth grade students also learned about how to resolve a conflict 
with a friend. The steps to resolving a conflict include: 

1. Share your feelings and perspective. 
2. Listen to your friend’s feelings and perspective. 
3. Make a plan for the future. 
4. Apologize to one another. 
5. Let it go and move on. 

Students had a ton of fun writing and performing their own conflict resolution 
skits for the class! We learned a lot about how to solve some of those smaller 
disagreements we sometimes have with our friends or classmates. 
 

Fifth Grade 

In fifth grade, we began the year with a review of the counselor’s role. We also 
took some time to write a personal or academic goal that students want to 
achieve by the end of the school year! Students were excited to think about all 
they can accomplish by the end of fifth grade. In October, students participated 



in the Second Step bullying prevention unit lesson of how to recognize and 
respond to bullying behavior. We had a chance to practice and demonstrate how 
to report bullying and how to refuse to let bullying happen.  

                                                                           
 

In November, we began to learn about stress. Students had a chance to take a 
stress inventory where they were able to identify sources of stress in their lives. 
We then reviewed some coping strategies that they can use when feeling 
stressed, including listening to music, talking to a grownup, playing a game 
with a friend, eating a healthy snack, and going outside. 

  



 

 

 

Wear your Pajamas to School – December 8, 2023 

Please consider making a donation in honor of the young 

patients at Connecticut Children’s who must wear their pajamas 

for days, weeks, or longer while fighting cancer or other serious 

illnesses. Help us help kids who need it most! Together, we can 

make a difference for these courageous kids.  Bring $1.00 to 

school to wear your pajamas to school or you can make a 

donation using the link below.  

https://give.connecticutchildrens.org/tolland23 

 

  

  

https://give.connecticutchildrens.org/tolland23


UPDATED TEPTO MEETING DATES CALENDAR: 

  



 

  



 

 

 

  



Unified Arts Update for November 2023  

Art ~ Library ~ Music ~ Physical Education  
 

Ms. Ballard - Art 
Third graders students will begin exploring the Elements of Art called Space and 

Color. They will create a Paper Weaving. We will be using the Element of Color to 

decorate our fall weavings. Fall pictures will be added to the paper weaving as well as the 

colored strips of paper. We will also be talking about repeat Patterns of Color in our 

weavings.No smock is needed this month. 

Fourth graders will be working on Fire Prevention Posters during the month of 

November. We will be using crayons, markers or colored pencils for this project. No 

smock is needed this month. Students will be given all rules and a folder for their art 

work. Take your time and do a job you’re proud of! Good Luck to all!  

Fifth graders will be finishing up their Marionette bodies by the tenth of 

November.We will be taking a short break from our puppet making to work on Fire 

Prevention posters like the 4th graders.  

We hope we can have a Tolland 4th or 5th grade student win the State Fire 

Prevention Contest this year! 

                                           Are you going to be the one? Good Luck to all!  

 

 

Mrs. Hill - Library/Tech/STEM 

Third grade: students will begin fiction genre studies at the intermediate school level. 

They will be learning about fantasy, mystery, historical fiction, science fiction, realistic 

fiction and traditional literature. Learning will be through a variety of methods, including: 

mini-movies from teachertube, powerpoint presentations, hands-on book sorting, genre 

bingo, Socrative reviews on the computer and interactive SmartBoard lessons.Third grade 

will also received the guidelines for the voluntary Library Book Challenges for this year. 

The library book challenges are based on reading from all different types of fiction 

genres.   
 



Fourth grade and Fifth grade: have just finished reviewing nonfiction and students will 

now be moving on to nonfiction and reviewing the Dewey Decimal System. Fifth grade: 

just concluded a Library STEM Challenge in October to build a monster trap that did not 

hurt the monster. The students created some very interesting and innovative traps and 

demonstrated them to their classmates. Check out this short video clip from one STEM 

team. I will combine all of the videos taken for each STEM project by class. The iMovies 

will then be uploaded to the class Library Google Classroom for viewing. 

 
Fourth grade will show their STEM skills in the Library this month when they are 

challenged with how to catch a turkey!  
  

Ms. Baker - Music & Chorus  

Grade 3 general music: Third graders are learning to read and perform rhythms 

which contain eighth notes, quarter notes, quarter rests, and sixteenth notes, using 

boomwhackers and non-pitched percussion. The third graders are learning how to 

appropriately and respectfully sing their patriotic songs for our Veteran’s Day 

assembly. 
 

Grade 4 general music: The fourth graders just completed their studies of the 

music of Australia and are now working on the music of  North America. Students 

learn about the music cultures, instruments and geography of this continent. The 

fourth graders are also learning to read and perform rhythms which contain eighth 

notes, quarter notes, quarter rests, and sixteenth notes, using boomwhackers and 

non-pitched percussion. They are learning how to appropriately and respectfully 

use a variety of musical instruments.  They are also learning to sing their patriotic 

songs for our Veteran’s Day assembly. 
 

Grade 5 general music: The fifth graders are beginning their unit of study on 

music technology and composing and creating.  They will compose and 

perform  their own graphic notation pieces using vocal sounds and body percussion 



as well as using our creativity boxes which are full of unique musical 

instruments.  They have begun playing and learning about the ukuleles during their 

WIN block music time.  Fun, Fun, Fun!!  They are also learning to sing their 

patriotic songs for our Veteran’s Day assembly. 

Grade 4 & 5 Chorus:  Grade 4 & 5 chorus is preparing for the winter 

concert   

Wednesday, December 6, 2023  in the TIS gym.  

*Grade 4 chorus concert will be at 6:00 in the Gym .  

*Grade 5 chorus concert will be at 7:15 in the gym.       See you 

there! 
 

The TIS grade 4 & 5 Spring concert will be Thursday, April 25, 2024. 

Mark your calendars!  
 

 

Mrs. Marchesani - 4th and 5th Grade Band 

                                 3rd Grade Music Times Three 

Chorus                                                                            

  

Grade 4 Band:    Band members have learned how to assemble, disassemble and clean their 

instruments safely.  They are working hard to learn fingerings and proper embouchure (mouth 

position).  It is so exciting to see and hear students enthusiastically learning how to play their 

instrument!  Students have reviewed the values for whole and half notes and whole and half rests. 

Many Band students are already playing simple melodies such as “Hot Cross Buns” on their 

instrument!   

 It is truly a joy to witness your children on their amazing journey of learning how to play an 

instrument solo and in small groups! 



Grade 5 Band:     All Band members are working hard to master melodies using the Concert Bb 

scale.  Later on, we will add in Concert Eb and Concert F scales. Mike Hannickel’s “Scale Preps for 

Beginning Band” helps Band students develop technique and listening skills. We use them for warm-ups 

and a fun way to start Band class.  We are also reviewing counting and playing eighth notes using the 
Standard of Excellence Book 1 (the red book)  # 46 “Jim Along Josie” and #51 “Skip It Lou”, both pieces 

are American folk tunes. Band members are starting to master playing syncopated rhythms and tied notes 

with different values. #153 “Kum Ba Yah” contains both of these rhythmic skills.  Save the 

date:  Step Up Concert with Grade 6 & 7 Bands at TMS, 7:00 p.m. on March 18, 2024 

and the snow date March 19, 2024.  Call time for Band members is 6:30 p.m. at the TMS 

Band room.  

 

3rd Grade Music Times Three:  Music Times Three meets on Thursdays during our 2:40 to 3:10 p.m. 

WIN block. We have 78 students in our Mx3 membership!  We are having fun singing two call and 
response style songs, “I Hear the Bells” and “Mr. Clicketty Cane”.  Two other popular songs are our TIS 

school song “Hawk Song” and “This Land Is Your Land”.  Our favorite movement activity is “Here 

Comes a Bluebird”,  a children’s movement and singing game from Scotland which also promotes taking 

turns.  

I look forward to the chance to help each student experience growth in their musicianship and leadership 

skills this year! 

Please contact me anytime with questions or concerns!  nmarchesani@tolland.k12.ct.us    860-870-6885 x 

40226 

 

Mr. Downing – Physical Education   

Third grade: Students will be starting a throwing unit.  During the unit, the critical 

elements associated with the overhand throw will be reviewed and the students will 

practice the overhand throw using a variety of throwing activities and games.   
 

mailto:nmarchesani@tolland.k12.ct.us


Fourth grade: Students will be starting a throwing unit.  During the unit, the critical 

elements associated with the overhand throw will be reviewed and the students will 

practice the overhand throw using a variety of throwing activities and games.   
 

Fifth grade: Students will be starting a throwing unit.  During the unit, the critical 

elements associated with the overhand throw will be reviewed and the students will 

practice the overhand throw using a variety of throwing activities and games.    
 

  



 

Grade 4 Chorus 

 

Winter Concert 

        Wednesday December 6, 2023 

 at 6:00- 6:30 pm 

 

Tolland Intermediate School Gym 

Students are to arrive at 5:45 to room 136 

Concert Begins promptly at 6:00pm 

Students are asked to dress their best for this special performance. 

  

I am looking forward to seeing you all there for an evening of music, 

entertainment and family fun.  

Thank you, Ms. Judith Baker 

 



 

Grade 5 Chorus  

 

Winter Concert 

 Wednesday, December 6, 2023 at 7:15-7:45 pm 

Tolland Intermediate School Gym 

 

Students are to arrive at 7:00 to room 136 

Concert Begins promptly at 7:15 pm 

Students are asked to dress their best for this special performance. 

I am looking forward to seeing you all there for an evening of music, 

entertainment and family fun. 

Thank you, Ms. Judith Baker

 



 

  



 

TIS SPIRITWEAR!!  
Get ahead on your holiday shopping with the TIS Holiday Sale! Featuring new designs and gifts 

for parents, grandparents and more! Shop at https://1stplace.sale/109626  

Holiday Sale Info 

• Sale Dates: November 6th - December 8th 
• Savings: 20% discount sitewide 
• Shipping: Free shipping over $75, $5 shipping under $75 

• Delivery: All orders are guaranteed delivery by December 23rd 

Links 

• Store Link: https://1stplace.sale/109626 

 

  

https://1stplace.sale/109626
http://click.email.1stplacespiritwear.com/?qs=37dac5b13caf03e1b73a140bc6cd583e6aae6930d28283e85e0a5290b6f2b28ef7492428214ef239f968532e74bc4c9d699f8df3941f6456


 

 

    



  
   





 

School Meals 2023-2024:  

All students are eligible for a free breakfast each day. Students who qualify for free or reduced-
price meals will also be eligible to receive one free lunch daily. ALL OTHER  
LUNCHES WILL BE CHARGED AT THE CURRENT LUNCH PRICE PER SCHOOL.    

  

Payment for these lunches is the responsibility of the parent or guardian.  
The district participates in the National School Lunch Program and Breakfast Program 

which offers students nutritionally balanced meals daily. The lunch period is 30 

minutes. Proper manners are always expected in the cafeteria. Free and reducedprice 

meals are available based on financial need. Information on this program may be 

obtained from the main office or Abby Kassman-Harned, the Food Service Director, at 

aharned@tolland.k12.ct.us or 870-6854.   
  

We use a Point-of-Sale System that allows you to put money into an account for your 

child to purchase meals.    
  

Scanning – All students will be scanned unless the parent or guardian opts out of this 

biometric identification procedure. When your child comes through the service line, 

he/she will scan his/her finger as a means of identification.    
  

Payments – The cost of lunch at Birch Grove and Tolland Intermediate school is $3.15. 

One school breakfast is free for all students. One milk is provided for each lunch and 

breakfast. Ala carte milk is $0.75. You may sign up for “My School Account” and make 

your payments online. Your child may give payment along with a form to his/her 

classroom teacher to send to the office, or he/she may bring payment directly to the 

cashier in the cafeteria at mealtime. Your payment may take us a few days to process. 

It is important to keep a positive balance in your students’ accounts. If you have any 

questions or concerns, you may contact us at 860-870-6854 or 

aharned@tolland.k12.ct.us  
  

    
  
 

https://www.myschoolaccount.com/
https://www.myschoolaccount.com/


 
  

  

  

The End  

     


